

Crime, Policing and Fire Group Tel: 020 7035 4848 2 Marsham Street London SW1P 4DF

Fax: 020 7035 4745 www.gov.uk/home-office

Michael Carroll-Owen request-660075-3cbec7e1@whatdotheyknow.com

28 May 2020

Dear Mr Carroll-Owen

## Freedom of Information request reference: 58586

Thank you for your e-mail of 28 April 2020, in which you ask for information relating to Home Office funding to charities under the Ending Violence Against Women and Girls Strategy (VAWG) and the Position Statement on male victims of crimes considered in the cross-Government strategy on Ending Violence Against Women and Girls ('Position Statement on male victims'). Your request has been handled as a request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA). A copy of your original request is attached at Annex A.

I am able to disclose some of the information that you have requested, as follows.

Details of funding provided by the Home Office can be found on the Governments Grants Register up to 2017/2018 financial year only:

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/government-grants-register

However, I have provided details below of the organisations that have been awarded funding from 2018/2019 up to 2019/2020 financial year, linked to the VAWG Strategy and the Position Statement on male victims:

Name of organisation	Funding award (£)	Purpose of funding
Survivors Manchester	184,712.39	To support male victims and survivors of sexual abuse and violence
Rape Crisis England and Wales	107,934.23	To supports women and girls who have experienced sexual abuse/violence
The Survivors Trust	90,853.39	To supports women and girls who have experienced sexual abuse/violence
Galop	473,375.12	To support the LGBT community who have been



victims of VAWG crimes	
including sexual abuse/vio	lence

If you are dissatisfied with this response you may request an independent internal review of our handling of your request by submitting a complaint within two months to <a href="mailto:foirequests@homeoffice.gov.uk">foirequests@homeoffice.gov.uk</a>, quoting reference 58586. If you ask for an internal review, it would be helpful if you could say why you are dissatisfied with the response.

As part of any internal review the Department's handling of your information request would be reassessed by staff who were not involved in providing you with this response. If you were to remain dissatisfied after an internal review, you would have a right of complaint to the Information Commissioner as established by section 50 of the FOIA.

Yours sincerely,

## H Begum

**Public Protection Unit** 

## Annex A

----Original Message----

From: Michael Carroll-Owen < request-660075-3cbec7e1@whatdotheyknow.com>

Sent: 28 April 2020 12:04

To: SOC Group Correspondence <SOCGroup\_Correspondence@homeoffice.gov.uk>

Subject: Re: Foi 58532 - Clarification

Dear SOC Group Correspondence,

To clarify I am looking for the funding information for date period Jan 2018 - Jan 2020

To clarify I am wanting to know what funding (Grants) has been provided to charities from the Home Office under the Violence Against Women & Girls Strategy and Accommodating Male Victims Statements to support projects what work with Sexual Exploitation Survivors only (Not Domestic Violence).

I am specificly looking for only funding that is targetted towards CSE of both young women & girls and young men & boys.

I hope this helps clarify the request

Yours sincerely,

Michael Carroll-Owen